December 13, 2006

Re: Queer Services Conference Funding
Dear Dr. Dennis Mock,

On the weekend of January 12th, 2007, the Rainbow Pride Mosaic centre at the University of Manitoba is hosting the second annual Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference; members of both the Women’s Centre and Queerical Up North are interested in attending.

This conference consists of a series of skill building workshops for students and employees of university campuses throughout Canada.  It is essential for Nipissing to be represented at such a conference as it allows for a chance to network with other universities on issues of social equality on campus.  After attending the conference last year in Ottawa, the Women’s Centre members were able to apply their new knowledge towards developing queer positive spaces in the school.  Additional, a new group called Queerical Up North was spawned from the workshops of last year’s conference.  Both Queerical Up North and the Women’s Centre are involved in ongoing work toward providing a queer positive space on campus and raise awareness about homophobia within the university community.  As a service provided to the whole campus community, our delegates are asking for financial help from the administration.

As this January is quickly approaching, a prompt reply would be greatly appreciated.  Please find a summary of expenditures attached.

Thank you for your consideration and support.

Sincerely, 

Jessica St. Peter

President

Nipissing University Women’s Centre

Email: cwc@nipissing.ca
Phone: 474-3450 ext 4213

CC: 
Dr. Rick Vanderlee, Dean of Arts and Science

Dr. Ron Common, Dean of Education

Connie Vander Wall, Human Resources - Associate Vice-President

Al Carfagnini, Executive Director- Student Affairs

Sal Renshaw, Professor GESJ (Faculty Advisor)

Laurie McLauren, Manager- Aboriginal Services 

NUSU Council
Summary of Expenditures
Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference – January 12-14, 2007

Nipissing University Women’s Centre 

Queerical Up North

Cost Estimate:

$100 – conference registration fee (includes workshop materials and meals) (approx. $400)

$84 per room, per night – accommodation for two nights (approx. $200)

$361.82 – round trip travel to from Toronto to Winnipeg (approx. 

We are interested in sending four (4) Nipissing University Women’s Centre members, all of which are members of the newly formed club Queerical Up North, two of which are also executive members of the Women’s Centre, one student from the Faculty of Education, and the NUSU V.P. External as delegates to the conference: Jessica St. Peter, Katelyn Ott, Kathryn Taylor, and Kyra Knapp.

Kathryn Taylor is seeking funding independently from the Dean of Education. 

Total Cost incurred by conference:  $2047

For Additional Information, please see --

Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference website:

http://www.umsu.ca/cuqsc/about.html 
Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference
Friday, January 12th - Sunday, January 14th, 2007
Winnipeg, Manitoba

Travel/Accommodation

Where to stay in Winnipeg!

Out'n About Travel Inc.

207-100 Osborne St. S

Winnipeg, MB

R3L 1Y5

PH: 204-985-9200

1-800-254-5552

fax 204-985-9204

linda@outnabouttravel.com

http://www.outnabouttravel.com

10% travel discount

with conference available through this agent.

Hotel accommodations

The Holiday Inn Winnipeg South

Conference Rates $84.00/night (2 Queen size beds)

To book your accommodations,

contact the Holiday Inn Winnipeg South

at: 1-800-423-1337 or

visit www.winnipeg-south.holiday-inn.com

Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference

Friday, January 12th - Sunday, January 14th, 2007

Winnipeg, Manitoba

About

From Friday, January 13 to Sunday, January 15, 2006 the University of Ottawa Pride Centre Organized of the first-ever Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference (CUQSC) at the University of Ottawa. The purpose of the conference was to not only recognize and understand the challenges that every university queer service faces, but also to develop solutions through the unique experiences that each in attendance would bring with them. Through workshops, group brainstorming sessions, and roundtable discussions, the conference tackled such issues as funding, marketing, campus presence, trans identity, sexual assault and much more. This weekend-long conference presented a tremendous opportunity for over 70 university queer service providers from around Canada, as well as visitors from organizations such as Vancouver Pride, to network, learn from each other's experiences, share ideas and benefit from the material provided in the seminars, inevitably raising the level of quality of service provision at all the campuses represented. The introduction of this conference into the queer campus service provision community was favorably received and feedback from all the delegates in attendance has been positive.

This year, the University of Manitoba Students' Union's (Local 103 of the Canadian Federation of Students) Rainbow Pride Mosaic in association with the University of Winnipeg Students' Association's (local 8 of the Canadian Federation of Students) LGBT* Centre will be hosting the 2nd annual Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference in Winnipeg at the University of Manitoba Fort Garry campus from January 12th through 14th 2007. The host campus, the University of Manitoba, has been home to the Rainbow Pride Mosaic (formerly called the Gay and Lesbian Association of Students and Staff) since the mid 1980's, and before that was home to the campus Gay club in 1971, and Gays for Equality in the mid 1970's. Now, as home to the Rainbow Pride Mosaic and the campus wide Identifying Allies: a safe space project, we are proud to continue the very important mission of this Canadian Queer Service Provision Initiative.
Conference Content

Presentations:

1) Maintaining your spaces and campuses as safe(er) and respectful spaces

2) Fundraising and community involvement

3) Drafting and revising constitutions, bylaws and policies

4) Media relations 

5) Event planning and execution and volunteer recruitment and retention

Workshops:

1) To be or not to be out on campus - campus safety awareness

2) Lobbying your students' association

3) Collectives and student cooperatives

4) Two spirit peoples

5) Identifying Allies; campus wide anti Homophobia and heterocentrism initiatives

6) LGBTTQ* leadership skills for campus leaders

7) Drawing on resources in your community

For additional information, please see: http://www.umsu.ca/cuqsc/about.html
Travel Information

West Jet

    Regular Fare  $109.00 CAD 

  Fri, 12 Jan 07 

  Flight WS 659   08:15  Depart  Toronto, ON (YYZ) 

09:58  Arrive  Winnipeg, MB (YWG)  

    Regular Fare  $157.00 CAD 

  Sun, 14 Jan 07 

  Flight WS 208   18:30  Depart  Winnipeg, MB (YWG) 

21:56  Arrive  Toronto, ON (YYZ)  

 Departing 

 Airfare per /Guest  $ 109.00 CAD  

 Taxes & Fees/Guest (details)  $ 46.47 CAD  

 Subtotal/Guest  $ 155.47 CAD  

 Multiplied by 4 Guests  $ 621.88 CAD

 Returning 

 Airfare per /Guest  $ 157.00 CAD  

 Taxes & Fees/Guest (details)  $ 49.35 CAD  

 Subtotal/Guest  $ 206.35 CAD  

 Multiplied by 4 Guests  $ 825.40 CAD  

Total Cost of Flight  $ 1,447.28 CAD  

*This is the letter that we sent to the CQSC requesting the fees be waved.*
December 11, 2006

Dear Jason Van Rooy;


The Nipissing University Women’s Centre is requesting subsidy to send four delegates to the Canadian Universities Queer Services Conference.  Our university is located in North Bay, Ontario and is a small northern campus.

The costs for registration and travel from North Bay to Winnipeg are prohibitive as the Women’s Centre currently does not have a secured budget. We work on donations and subsidies from within the school and local community.  As you are aware queer issues often are marginalized which is reflected in a lack of secure funding.    

Nipissing University currently does not have an identifiable queer service on campus, although a club was created following the attendance of six Women’s Centre members to the QCSC in 2006.  The club acts as a forum for discussion about queer theory, no service is available to queer students on campus.  

The Women’s Centre has been supporting the fledgling dream of creating a queer space on campus since last year.  Queer voices have limited safe spaces in Northern Universities, and as such the Women’s Centre feels it is important to attend this conference to gain the valuable tools and skills that are necessary in creating effective queer services and support for our campus. 

We would appreciate financial support in order to attend this meaningful conference.  If you have any questions please feel free to contact us.  We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

Jessica St. Peter

President of N.U. Women’s Centre

Nipissing University

100 College Drive, Box 5002

North Bay, ON

P1B 8L7

(705) 474-3450 ext. 4213

cwc@nipissingu.ca
